Office of Human Resources & Workforce Diversity



1564 Van Hise Hall 1220 Linden Drive Madison, Wisconsin 53706-1525 (608) 263-4384 (608) 265-3175 Fax

email: acrist@uwsa.edu

website: http://www.uwsa.edu/hr

(VIA EMAIL ONLY) MEMORANDUM

February 26, 2015

TO: Chancellors

Provosts

Chief Business Officers

HR Directors

FROM: Alan N. Crist

Senior Associate Vice President

RE: Employee Benefits and the Governor's 2015-17 Proposed Budget

I know there is great interest in the status of employee benefits under the changes proposed in the Governor's 2015-17 budget. In brief, employees of the UW System will have the same employee benefits available under the Governor's proposed budget as they do now.

Many employees have expressed concern about the future of employee benefits and may be making important retirement decisions based on uncertainty about whether they might lose a very valuable benefit if they do not retire. I repeat, there is no language in the biennial budget bill currently before the Legislature that would change benefits currently available to UW System employees. This includes the proposed UW System Authority model.

I will keep you informed as I learn of additional information.

Thank you.

Cc: President's Cabinet

Academic Staff Representatives Classified Staff Representatives

Faculty Representatives